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WEEK A            CALENDAR - TERM 5 

 

 Monday 6th May 

 

• BANK HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

 Tuesday 7th May • Y12 P         Ex m  B g   

• Y13 P    g    y Ex m 8:35 m – 3:00 m 

 Wednesday 8th May • Y7/8 Swimming Gala 8:30am – 3:15pm 

 Thursday 9th May • Y8 Subject Consultation Meetings 2:30pm – 7:30pm 

• Y9 Reports Issued   

• SCHOOL CLOSES AT 1:30pm 

 Friday 10th May • Y12 Mock Photography Exam 8:30am – 3:00pm 

• Y10 Written Exams end 3:00pm 

• Y12 P         Ex m  E    

• Y13          F     D y 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

It is difficult to process but our Year 13 students have their very last day in school this week. The 
students were in Year 10 when I arrived, during lockdown 3, and the time seems to have absolutely 
flown by. It has been a pleasure having them with us and we wish them every success in the future. 
 

It is a busy week also with the Year 8 Subject Evenings and practical exams taking place in school. 
 

I hope you enjoy the Bank Holiday 
 

Mr Farrer 
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From: Mrs Martin – Medical Administrator 
 

Allergy Season Information 
 

For parents and carers of students who rely on antihistamines for allergies such as hay fever please ensure 
their medication has been taken before they come into school.  
 

Information for Students with Asthma/Inhaler Users 
 

Students are now doing outdoor PE lessons, including the use of the Sports Field. 
 

All students who use inhalers MUST take them to the Sports Field. They can be given to PE teachers to keep 
for the duration of the lesson. Please ensure all medical aids are labelled      y         ’    m        y 
can be returned if not collected at the end of the lesson. This includes EpiPens and antihistamines. 
 

With a high number of students with severe allergies we ask you to be mindful with food brought into 
school – especially nuts and products containing nuts. A     g               “        ”                  
that they are not brought into school or taken or purchased on school trips to minimise the risk of an 
anaphylactic reaction to our vulnerable students. 
 

Water 
 

Please provide a water bottle (no glass) for your child every day. They can be refilled at water dispensers 
located around the school and in the restaurant during break & lunch. Bottled water can also be purchased 
from the restaurant. 
 

Thank you for your attention in these matters, Mrs Martin. 

Ms Barber – Assistant Headteacher, Online Safety Lead 
 

This week, my Collective Worship was about the dangers of Smartphones and how they are changing 
us (not for the better). I talked to the students about the Smartphone Free Childhood campaign. I 
thought I would share it with the wider community so you may talk about it at home.  The movement 
started by a mother of primary aged children, who asked her parent Whatsapp group to make a pact 
to not get their children a smartphone.  
 

T     m   g ’    m         g                               b           m     smartphones for 
children, to empower parents and schools to create a change at a local level and to put pressure on 
government and tech companies to help protect children. 
 

To find out more about the campaign, please use this link: Smartphone Free Childhood 
 

T       k’  O           y     W   b   g                   m                        O   m M     
Report 2024. You can read this later in the Bulletin. 

From: Student Reception Team 
 

Return of Locker Keys 
 

Please ask any Year 11 and Y13 student leavers with a locker to return the key to Student 
Reception.  
 

If any student has a locker that they do not use, could they please let Student Reception know so 
we can issue it to another student. 
 

Thank you, Student Receptionists 
 

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
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Sent on Behalf of: Wiltshire Council Passenger Transport 
 
REMINDER – For School Bus Passengers 
 

It is time to apply for school transport for the Academic Year 2024-2025.  
 

Please note - current students who use the school bus do not need to re-apply unless they are Post 16 
years of age.  
 

Parents and carers who are moving house between now and the new academic year will need to re-apply 
from the new address.  
 

Please apply as soon as possible as any late applications may not be processed in time for the start of the 
new school year. 
 

Forms and information about how to apply can be found on the Wiltshire Council Website: 
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-transport   

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
    

From: Mrs Baldwin – LoTC Coordinator 
 

Year 10 Bronze DofE information 
 

For information regarding the upcoming practice weekend (18th/19th May), please see class charts in 
the announcement section.  
 

Students need to know which team number they are (on class charts) and have the correct equipment 
for each day.  
 

For the walking day, they must have a fully packed rucksack - the kit list is on CC.  
If you need to borrow kit, there is a form to complete on class charts. 

 

If you have any questions, my email is helbal@st-laurence.com 
 

Many thanks, Mrs Baldwin 
 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-transport
mailto:helbal@st-laurence.com
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From: The English Department 
 
 

The Importance of Reading 
When we study subjects at school, we learn more effectively with a good understanding of the language of 
those subjects. When we study Biology, we are not just studying plants and animals: we are studying 
language about plants and animals. 
 

Students who read widely, and for pleasure, tend to learn more and perform better in school subjects than 
those who do not. Reading increases our knowledge about the world, improves our vocabulary, and opens 
our minds to a great range of ideas about how we live. In short, reading makes you cleverer; being a good, 
fluent reader helps students across school – and in their whole life. The feeling of getting immersed in a 
good book is simply one of the most calming, rewarding, and enjoyable there is. 
 

All students study whole literary texts in English lessons. They can choose reading books from the ILC and 
are encouraged to always have a book on the go – whether this is the latest novel in a series they have 
been reading, a biography of a sporting hero, or a collection of short stories. We believe that          “  
book for everyone” and actively encourage students to explore a range of books. We want to challenge 
students to develop their own reading journeys, experiment with what they read and in doing so increase 
their insight, empathy and understanding of the wider world.  
 

The ILC Team have an exceptional knowledge of the kinds of books students will enjoy! The ILC runs 
competitions and events throughout the year, and these are particularly good at suggesting next steps or 
new challenges for reading. 
  
“   L        R    ”         k y                 y                                                  m  b  k 
- underlining how important we think reading is at St Laurence.  
 
Together with the ILC Team we have produced reading lists that complement the schemes of learning that 
Years 7, 8 and 9 are following at this point in the academic year.  
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Online Safety and Wellbeing 
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Menu for Week Commencing Monday 6th May 2024  
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